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Subject: Submission - Wildwood Land Use Designation Amendment 

Dear Sir/Madam: 

THE enY m: t; LGAR'{ 
CITY CLERI 'S 

We live directly across the back lane from the City lot in a house at the comer of 1 Windermere Road and 38th 
Street S Wand will be directly affected by any change in the land use of the city owned property at 4012 Bow 
Trail SW. 

We take a great deal of pride in the upkeep of our property and have been proud residents of the Wildwood 
community for over twenty plus years. We will be seriously and adversely impacted by the construction of a 48 
multi-family housing complex right across the back lane from our residence. A large three storey complex that 
looks directly into our backyard, kitchen and master bedroom does not respect our right of privacy and to the 
quiet enjoyment of our property that we have worked so hard over many years for. 

A recent meeting with Susan Sanderson, Project Manager for the Office of Land Servicing & Housing, has not 
alleviated any of our concerns regarding the land use re-zoning or the proposed multi-family development. 
Proposed measures to mitigate our privacy concerns do not seem even remotely adequate. It is not fair that 
eight balconies will be facing the rear of our property. Opaque balconies and mature trees will only go so far to 
address this serious issue. 

The process by which the City has proceeded with this development proposal is flawed. As I understand it, one 
ofthe main criteria for the location is that the property is City owned land. Wildwood is a community of3,000 
people with almost no commercial space available for development. It doesn't make a lot of economic sense to 
take a highly valued and scare commercial space in a very desirable location and rezone it to accommodate high 
density housing rather than develop it to enhance and benefit the community. 

The proposed high density three storey housing complex for 100+ people is contrary to the vision and design 
principles outlined in the Development Charter drafted by the Wildwood Development Committee in 2009. 
The Charter is very clear on its vision of Wildwood as a community with a strong emphasis on quality of life 
that supports residential one dwelling district zoning for low intensity development. 

The Charter states, (http://mywildwood.caldevelopment) 

"In our Vision, Wildwood Is ... 
... Supportive of "contextual" development 
- A community that has matured and become unique due to its proximity to the downtown core and nature. 
- A community where the development context is defined by residences scaled to the lot size to maintain a 
reasonable balance between developed and undeveloped space. 

The Charter defines Context as: 

"A design which respects its context is based on a careful analysis of the adjacent homes on the street and the 
broader community. This procedure provides the basis for sensitive design of the infill project. Previous 
insensitive development in the community should not be used as a point of reference. A massive home that 
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ignores the fact that it is an infill project in an older inner city neighbourhood, comprised predominahtly of 
small homes, does not respect its context." 

The participants at the Wildwood Open House forums have been very vocal in their opposition to this 
development location at 4012 Bow Trail SW. It is obvious that the consultation by the City with the community 
was minimal prior to tabling a development proposal so contrary to the values and beliefs ofthe community. 

I think it is a reasonable request that the residents of Wildwood themselves determine what is best for their 
community. A vote, poll or plebiscite of some type should be held to determine if the affordable housing 
proposal by the City should proceed. If the City proposal is endorsed by the residents, then the Community 
should have a primary say in what form the housing complex should take. If the City proposal is rejected, the 
Community then has an opportunity to propose what type of development would be of the most benefit to 
enhance the Wildwood quality of life. 

A number of Wildwood residents have proposed alternate uses for the property that would be more in line with 
the community's vision for development. Any development should keep in mind that Wildwood is surrounded 
by a natural environment of mature trees and vegetation and borders the south escarpment of the Bow River and 
EdworthyPark. 

One vision for the property is a commercial development of small business enterprises like restaurants, coffee 
shops and other service industries that includes a green space or park for the beautification of the area and 
enjoyment of patrons and residents alike. 

Concerns of vital importance to the community that the City has not adequately addressed includes high 
density, development size, lack of integration with the existing community and school capacity issues in 
addition to traffic, safety and alley concerns. A traffic study of the impacted area, which the City has rejected, 
is essential before any type of development at this location should be considered. 

Irrespective of the opinion of the Transportation Department, the residents of Wildwood have repeatedly and 
loudly called for a traffic study at every town hall meeting. The safety and traffic concerns are obvious to 
anybody that lives in the vicinity of the proposed complex. 

The traffic situation is a huge concern that needs to be addressed. Having to access all of the parking at the rear 
of the complex from the back lane is not acceptable. Some type of barrier needs to be constructed so there is a 
separation between the back lane and access to the housing complex. 

The proposed development of a high density development at this location is the result of poor planning and 
execution by the City. An examination of the proposed physical location makes it very evident how unsuitable 
this property is for this type of development. The three multi-family buildings will be facing a one way street 
on Worchester Drive SW with two stop signs restricting the flow of traffic at Worchester Drive and at Bow 
Trail. 38 Street only allows for an east bound exit onto Bow Trail with downtown west access being restricted 
to either 37th Street or 45th Street. The three existing exits out of the Wildwood subdivision at 37th Street, 38th 
Street and 45th Street are not designed to handle any additional traffic volume especially during peak times. 
Traffic congestion and safety issues will be greatly increased by the construction of this complex. 

This site may be fairly close to major transit routes but utilizing public transportation is a cause for concern. 
Access to major bus routes to the downtown can only be accomplished by crossing six lanes of traffic on Bow 
Trail which is one of the busiest traffic corridors in the city. Access to the C-Train and the Westbrook Mall is 
also not that convenient requiring a 20 minute walk across a very busy Bow Trail. 
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Crossing Bow Trail on foot from the 37th Street SW intersection to access a bus and/or the C-Train is not for 
the faint of heart. We have both personally had several near misses at this intersection which requires constant 
vigilance when crossing for left turning northbound vehicles proceeding from 37th Street westbound onto Bow 
Trail. 

Living next to a six lane high volume high speed thoroughfare with problematic access to public transportation 
is a very dangerous situation especially for the elderly and for young families with kids. 

It has been proposed many times that the Ernest Manning High School in Westbrook is a much better location 
for a complex of this type. This location is large enough to house a 48 unit multi-family complex and is better 
suited to handle larger volumes of traffic. This property is adjacent to a green space and is in very close 
proximity to retail shops, schools and the C-Train. 

My wife and I are resolute in our rejection of the affordable housing project proposed by the City of Calgary for 
the community of Wildwood. The proposed affordable housing project is completely inappropriate for 
Wildwood and in direct opposition to our vision and the community's vision for what makes Wildwood a great 
place to live. 

Mackie and Darwin Schindler 
#1 Windermere Road SW 
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Smith, Theresa L. 

CPC2015·132 
Attachment 2 

Letter 2 

From: Phil Handcock [handcocp@telus.net] 
Monday, August 31, 2015 9:54 AM 
Albrecht, Linda 

Sent: 
To: 
Subject: Opposition to rezoning 4012 Bow Trail SW (CPC2015-132, Bylaw 127D2015, Calgary Council 

Hearing September 14th, 2015) 

To: Mayor Naheed Nenshi and City of Calgary Councillors 

As a 34 year resident of the community of Wildwood I would like to express my strongest opposition to the rezoning of 
4012 Bow Trail SW from C-COR2 to M-C2 for the following reasons: 

1. Process 

• The original approval in principle by Calgary City Council in March 2014 did not allow for any community or 
public input. 

• The open house on June 18th 2014 was a complete farce with Office of Land Servicing and Housing (OLSH) 
representatives refusing to directly answer questions and a moderator who was totally biased in favour of the 
proponents. 

• The proposal totally ignores community opposition to this project, as noted in Administration Report to Calgary 
Planning Commission 2015 June 18 page 6. 

• The Calgary Planning Committee meeting of June 18th
, 2015 refused to accept a letter from the Wildwood 

Community Association further illustrating contempt for the affected community. 

• The development permit for this site WP2015-2928 requested comments PRIOR to this Council hearing, 
illustrating total disregard & lack of respect for City Council & the Public Hearing process. 

• As well OLSH was applying for comments to a permit over the height of the summer holiday season, again trying 
to limit public input (though this has been ignored anyway). 

2. 48 unit Multi-Residential development 

• Administration claims that vehicular traffic will not be a significant issue. This shows a total lack of knowledge of 
the current unsatisfactory situation, made worse with the closing of direct access to 42nd Street SW from Bow 
Trail. Based on personal experience turning onto Worcester Drive from Bow Trail/38th Street SW is often difficult 
with vehicles blocking the intersection or ignoring the one-way signs on Worcester Drive. 

• If there are indeed less vehicles then there will be an increase in pedestrian traffic crossing Bow Trail. As noted 
in the above report there were 16 pedestrian accidents from 1996 to 2012 including one fatality. As an area 
resident I can attest to the dangerous nature of this intersection for pedestrians. 

• Re Legislation & Policy, the development will NOT respect and enhance neighbourhood character. Please note 
the overwhelming public opposition. 

• It will NOT strengthen the community; a multi-residential development typically does not have residents with a 
strong sense of wanting to improve the neighbourhood. Again shows no knowledge ofthe Wildwood 
community spirit. 

• The proponent claims "At a high level, the proposed land use would allow forms of development broadly similar 
to existing development at just east of the site at 640 - 38 Street SW." This latter development is in Spruce Cliff 
and not Wildwood, & based on the current land use maps is zoned R-C2. How can an 11 unit multi-residential 
development be allowed in an R-C2 zone? Using this same argument will lead to more multi-residential 
developments along the north side of Bow Trail if the current proposal is approved. 
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• One MDP policy is to "provide greater housing choices in locations close to job markets and in areas well served 
by the Primary Transit Network." 1.3 km to the LRT in winter is a significant distance, and involves crossing Bow 
Trail. Other bus services are infrequent in nature. 

• The Westbrook area redevelopment plan does not include a major shopping complex similar to the existing one 
(Walmart, Safeway, Westbrook Mall). Consequently in the future there will be no easy access to retail. 

3. Proposed Affordable Housing development 

• The proponent of the rezoning, OLSH has stated the site will be used for affordable housing & will consist of 48 
units. 

• There is a major problem with maintenance of current affordable housing (CHC 2014 Annual Report, Councillor 
Brian PincoU as reported in the Calgary Herald July 18, 2015). Adding to the number of affordable houses is 
admirable in spirit but will only add to future maintenance issues. 

• Potential for problems similar to the Spruce Cliff affordable housing complex. 

When all the issues are considered this is not an appropriate development for this location. I hope common sense will 
prevail and this rezoning application will be rejected. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Philip Handcock 
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